
Sayyid Al-Hakeem meets southern organizational leaders, stresses field visits

In his meeting with the organizational leaders Al-Hikma National Movement in the southern

provinces, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, renewed congratulations

on the occasion of the blessed Eid Al-Ghadir on 23/7/2022, praising the efforts of the people

of the movement in reviving this honorable occasion, calling for preparation for the holy month

of Muharram while it is at approaching, noting the unity of the project between the occasions

of sadness and joy.

His Eminence deliberated on the developments of the Iraqi political scene, indicating that Al-

Hikma has a prior reading of the events and that has been proven to be correct and it became

the object of admiration and praise of many. H.E. reiterated his position not to participate in

the next government with the role of Al-Hikma to remain limited to serving the people and

converging points of view between the parties.

His Eminence called for field visits and communication with the public and to explain the

nature of Al-Hikma National project, stressing the service of people with all available

capabilities,  indicating  that  service  is  the  philosophy  of  Al-Hikma  National  Movement,

stressing communication with social leaders and the rest of the society segments.


